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Office Hours:  Although I do not have an office, I will be available to discuss any questions or concerns you may have between 5:30 and 6:00 on Monday/Thursday evenings (i.e., prior to the start of our class meeting).  If you cannot meet with me during the above time, please talk to me after class or email me and I will try to arrange a time that will accommodate your schedule.  My email address is:  psychteacher@comcast.net
Course objectives:  The purpose of this course is to provide students with an introduction to the scientific area of psychology.  Topics that will be covered in this course include the history of psychology, research methods and statistics, biological bases of behavior, lifespan development, sensation and perception, learning and memory, thinking and intelligence, motivation, emotion, personality, psychological disorders and their treatment, and social psychology.

Textbook:  The required textbook for this course is Psychology:  Themes & Variations (Sixth Edition), Briefer Version, by Wayne Weiten, and can be purchased at the Reedley College bookstore.  Students enrolled in this course are required to purchase the textbook and read the assigned chapters.

Grading:  There are 400 points possible for this course.  You will have the opportunity to earn 200 points from 4 exams (each worth 50 points), 100 points from 4 writing assignments (each worth 25 points), and 100 points from a comprehensive final exam.

The letter grade breakdown, based on the total points possible, is as follows:

A = 360-400

B = 320-359
C = 280-319
D = 240-279
F =      0-239
Exams:  Exams will be based on material covered in the textbook and in lecture.  There will be a total of five exams for this course.  The first four exams will be comprised of 50 multiple-choice questions, for a total of 50 points each.  The final exam is comprehensive and will consist of 100 multiple-choice questions similar to those on the previous 4 exams.  The final examination is mandatory.
Testing Material:  Students are required to bring a Scantron 882 test form and two #2 pencils on the day of each exam.  You must write your name and student ID number on the test form.  Students who submit a test on the wrong form or who fail to write their name and/or ID number on the form will receive a zero for their score.  It is the student’s responsibility to bring the required testing material on the day of each exam.  No other test form is acceptable.

Makeup Exam Policy:  Makeup exams will only be given in cases of unforeseeable emergencies such as serious illnesses, accidents, or family deaths (proof of such events will be required).  Makeup exams cannot be given if exams are missed to due social events or work schedules.  Students are expected to take exams on the day they are scheduled.
Writing Assignments:  Students will be responsible for completing and submitting four writing assignments throughout the course of the semester.  Assignments will be given in class (please refer to the course schedule for due dates).  Each assignment will be worth 25 points, for a total of 100 points toward your final grade.  Please note that the writing assignments are worth 25% of your letter grade for this course.

Extra Credit:  There will be no extra credit offered in this course.
Attendance Policy:  Attendance will be taken at least once during every class session.  If bodies begin to disappear before the end of class, I will call for attendance to be taken a second time.  If you are not present at the second roll call, you will be marked absent for that class session.  Given that we meet only once a week, if you are absent, you are essentially missing one week of instruction.  Students who are absent on the first day of class will be dropped from the class/roster as a “no show.”  Students who are absent twice during the first four weeks of the semester will be dropped from the class.  Students who have excessive absences (five or more) prior to the nine-week drop date will be dropped from the course with a W.  Students who attend every class session will earn 10 bonus points toward their final grade at the end of the semester.
Classroom Etiquette:  Appropriate classroom behavior defined.
· Punctuality is expected and appreciated.  Those students who arrive after attendance has been taken must sign the “late sheet” at the front desk before leaving.  Students who fail to do so will be marked absent for the entire session.  Informing the instructor of a tardy the following day, week, etc., is not acceptable, so be sure to sign the late sheet before we adjourn for the evening.

· Open discussion, related to the topics at hand, is encouraged in the classroom.  However, talking excessively to other students during class is distracting and can interfere with the flow of lecture and class discussions.  Students who are disruptive, disrespectful, or who interfere with the learning of others will be dropped from this class.
· Talking on your cell phone during class is inappropriate.  All phones, pagers, and things that go beep MUST be turned off prior to class (voicemail was created for a reason).  Students with extenuating circumstances that require them to keep cell phones or beepers on (e.g., pregnancy or impending delivery, family emergency, etc.) should notify me prior to the beginning of the class session.

· There will be no reading of outside materials, including electronic media, or non-class-directed activity of any kind in the class.  Those who persist in such activities will be directed to leave, as such activities distract other students.

Students with Disabilities:  Disabled Students Programs and Services (DSP&S) provides specialized counseling, support services, and resources for students with temporary or permanent disabilities.  If you have a learning disability or suspect that you might have one, contact DSP&S for more information about what services are available to help you.  Contact Disabled Students Programs & Services at (559) 638-0332.

District Accommodation Policy:  If you have a verified need for an academic accommodation in alternate media (e.g., Braille, large print, electronic text, etc.), per the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) or Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act, please contact me as soon as possible.

Tutoring Services:  Tutoring services are free for all students enrolled at Reedley College.  If you are interested in receiving tutoring services, visit the Tutorial Center (HUM 58) to schedule an appointment.  For more information, contact the Tutorial Center at (559) 638-0358.  If you need assistance with written assignments, you may want to visit the Writing Center located in HUM 59.  For more information, contact the Writing Center at (559) 638-3641, ext. 3619.
Institutional Policy on Academic Dishonesty:  “Students at Reedley College are entitled to the best education that the college can make available to them, and they, their instructors, and their fellow students share the responsibility to ensure that this education is honestly attained.  Because cheating, plagiarism and collusion in dishonest activities erode the integrity of the college, each student is expected to exert an entirely honest effort in all academic endeavors.  Academic dishonesty in any form is a very serious offense and will incur serious consequences.”

· “Cheating is the act or attempted act of taking an examination or performing an assigned, evaluated task in a fraudulent or deceptive manner, such as having improper access to answers, in an attempt to gain an unearned academic advantage.  Cheating may include, but is not limited to, copying from another’s work, supplying one’s work to another, giving or receiving copies of examinations without an instructor’s permission, using or displaying notes or devices inappropriate to the conditions of the examination, allowing someone other than the officially enrolled student to represent the student, or failing to disclose research results completely.”

· “Plagiarism is a specific form of cheating:  the use of another’s words or ideas without identifying them as such or giving credit to the source.  Plagiarism may include, but is not limited to, failing to provide complete citations and references for all work that draws on the ideas, words, or work of others, failing to identify contributors to work done in collaboration, submitting duplicated work to be evaluated in different courses without the knowledge and consent of the instructors involved, or failing to observe computer security systems and software copyrights.”
· Disciplinary Procedures:  “Incidents of cheating and plagiarism may result in any of a variety of sanctions and penalties, which may range from a failing grade on the particular examination, paper, project, or assignment in question to a failing grade in the course, at the discretion of the instructor and depending on the severity and frequency of the incidents.  For more information, contact the Dean of Student’s Office or the Dean of Instruction’s Office.”

All information regarding the institutional policy on academic dishonesty was found in the
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